         Research Riders Meeting

February 8, 2007
David Moczygemba, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order. There were nine members and one visitor-Pete McKeighan, Div. 18. Pete went on to join the club before the meeting ended. Welcome to our newest member!!
The informal Treasurer’s report gave us a balance of around $900. 
Business Section---David reported that we have 12 riders lined up for the Saint Patrick’s Day Parade. The theme is “The Green Honors The Blue”. San Antonio’s new Chief of Police, William McManus, is the Parade Grand Marshal. The parade will take place on March 17th. Depending on the state of the newly reopened Pig Stand, the group may meet there for breakfast prior to the ride in the parade. There was a motion made by Scott Mullin, seconded by John Duck, and passed by the members to check on getting a banner for the Research Riders, limited to $50 maximum. This will be used as often as possible to advertise the group. 
The April 29th Credit Union Ride 4 Kids was discussed. Jonathon Matthews told us that there will be a $25 per person fee that will allow riders to participate. The route will be distributed at registration. It will start at Caliente Harley Davidson at 9:30 with the last group leaving at 11:30. The route will include Castroville, Medina Lake, Kerrville and other Hill Country areas, winding up at Raymond Russell Part, Pavilion #2. There will be DJ music and a chili cook-off there. The registered riders will have a lunch catered by Grady’s BBQ. There will be activities, like a moon walk, etc. at the park. The food will be served from 2-3:00. The Research Riders decided to ride as a group in the final group. This will allow the organizer, Jonathon Matthews, to ride with us. We will meet in the parking lot of Caliente at 10:30 and leave at 11:30.
The Polar Bear ride has ended. The results will be given at the next meeting. (March 8, 2007)

The Big Bend Ride is set for May 3-6. The sign up and room reservation time has passed since this meeting. There will be stops in Marathon and Fort Davis. This is just about a 1000 round trip and should be maximum fun.  More information will be available at the next meeting. A motion to pay for gas for the support vehicle was made by Jonathon Mathews and seconded by Art Nichols. After some discussion, the motion was tabled until after the commit date, so that a firmer number of riders could be used to calculate a contribution to the Support Vehicle Fund.

Some discussion was made about Joe Stateson’s ride to Gruene.
There was some talk about the Saint Valentine’s Day Massacre in Boerne.

A new representative was needed to handle the contact with the RRA board, due to Milton James’ resignation from SwRI. John Duck volunteered for the position and should be contacting Juan Ruiz to let the board know of the change.
The meeting was adjourned.
